Planning Department Aberdeen City Council Marischal College **Broad Street** Aberdeen

Dear Sir or Madam,

Planning application to convert 14 The Chanonry from residential premises to offices

I am writing to object to the above planning application on the following grounds:

- 1) Converting 14 The Chanonry to offices would set a very dangerous precedent which could lead to The Chanonry being filled with offices, as has already happened in many parts of the city. The Chanonry is a very important part of the conservation area, and for it to lose its residential character would be a very retrograde step.
- 2) It is painfully evident that there is insufficient parking in the vicinity of 14 The Chanonry to handle normal office activities, let alone the many meetings that will be held there.

Accordingly I trust that the planning application will be refused and the character of the Chanonry will not be spoiled.

Yours faithfully,

Andrew W. Jamieson.